
 
 

 

June 08, 2020 
 
 

VIA E-MAIL  
 
Jeff L. Grubbe, Chairman 
Agua Caliente Band of Cahuilla Indians 
5401 Dinah Shore Drive 
Palm Spring, CA 92264 
 

Re: Agua Caliente Band of Cahuilla Indians Gaming Ordinance 

Amendment No. 1-C 

 

Dear Chairman Grubbe: 
 

 I am writing with respect to the March 3, 2020, request regarding the Agua 

Caliente Band of Cahuilla Indians’ amended gaming ordinance. The ordinance was 

adopted by the Tribe’s Council on March 3, 2020, as evidenced by Ordinance No. 15-

Amendment No. 1-C. The National Indian Gaming Commission (NIGC) reviewed the 

submission. 
 

 The ordinance is approved. It is consistent with requirements of the Indian 

Gaming Regulatory Act and NIGC regulations. I commend the Band’s work to maintain 

and update its ordinance. If you have any questions concerning this letter, please contact 

Associate General Counsel, Rea Cisneros at (202) 632-7003. 

 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

E. Sequoyah Simermeyer 

Chairman 
 

 

Cc:   John T. Plata, General Counsel, via e-mail at: jplata@aguacaliente.net 

 Karl Slagley, Executive Director, Agua Caliente Gaming Commission 




































































